NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
for the
MIDLAND WATER PROJECT

   The Town is Midland is proposing to undertake water system improvements including a new water storage facility and water distribution improvements. The Town of Midland is seeking up to $715,000 of funding from the Board of Water and Natural Resources.  The funds could be either a grant from the state Consolidated Water Facilities Construction Program or a loan from the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund (SRF) Program.  The expected Drinking Water SRF loan terms are either 2.25 or 3.25 percent for 30 years, and the Board of Water and Natural Resources may forgive all or a portion of the loan principal.  The amount and source of funds will be determined by the Board of Water and Natural Resources when the application is presented at a scheduled board meeting. 
   The Town of Midland also expects to submit an application to the State of South Dakota for a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) in order to undertake the project. The city expects to apply for approximately $515,000 from the CDBG Community Projects Account to be used for the proposed project which will cost approximately $715,000. 
   A public hearing will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, December 16, 2015, in the Municipal Room, Midland Fire Hall Building, Midland, South Dakota. The purpose of the hearing is to receive comments regarding the proposed project, the proposed financing, and the source of repayment for the loan. Public comments will also be taken during this public hearing for the Town of Midland’s Community Development and Housing Needs Assessment Plan. The meeting is open to the public and interested persons are encouraged to attend. Disabled individuals wishing assistance should contact the Finance Office at (605) 843-2810 for information and/or special assistance‑the request should be made 48 hours in advance of the meeting.
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